
Sydney 
  
Breakfast with the Cars - The Armory 
Cafe, Newington/Sydney Olympic Park, 
Nov 22 
  What a great place to meet for an 
early morning breakfast.  The Armory Wharf 
Café at Newington was our destination, 8am 
our meeting time, 9am the café opened, but 
did we have a booking??? Lesson learnt 
here I have to admit; luckily for me they 
were able to fit 15 of us in at such last 
minute notice.        

 A quick dash to the car to check on 
my list of attendees (14 expected, 15 
actual), what a relief, we’re OK.  Once we 
had worked out the QR code thingy to 
register our attendance (thanks corona!), we 
were seated and ready to tackle another QR 
code thingy and their online menu and 
ordering system.  Fortunately, some of us 
worked out that we could go ‘old school’ - 
we ordered with a person and paid with 
cash.         
 It was a great spot on the water with 

some water skiers and ferries etc, giving us 
something to look at, amidst the cheery 
chatter of the MMCC members enjoying 
breakfast and a good old catch-up.  Once 
our time was up we headed back up to the 
car park and looked over some of the cars 
(it was noted the Christmas colours of Owen 
and Mark’s cars parked next to each other 
too).  Overall I think it was a nice morning 
had by all, and a destination that will 
definitely be on the list of events again next 
year. 

On the Parramatta River, 
an idyllic location

COVID protocols were strictly enforced

Ferries: just like waiting for a bus - 
then two come along



Sydney Outings Report 
  
 This is the quieter time of the year 
for the club for a few reasons, one being 
that there weren’t many Minors that came 
out with air conditioning installed, and it 
can get hot.  I have some things in the 
pipeline that will come up in the next 
magazine once the Christmas season is 
over (and hopefully the vaccine is here) so 
we can all start 2021 in higher spirits. 
 Once again, until things are eased 
off completely we will have to observe the 
restr ict ions on outdoor gatherings 
(currently limited to only 30 people), and 
the following will apply: 
 You must RSVP to me for any 
outings that I have organised via email, 
phone call or text (0412 253 344) to 
reserve your spot, and once I confirm back 
to you, you’re in.  As attendance is limited 
you will need to get in early to secure your 
place.  I will keep a list which will then be 
checked off at the venue on the day.  Any 
members who come along on the ‘off 
chance’ will only be accepted if there are 
sufficient places available, so be sure to 
book early. 
  
  
A (very) quick update on my car 
  Nothing new to report on my car but I 
hope to have some more updates and pics 
in the new year. 

Regards, 
David 

You want more performance?  No 
worries, just slip in a Toyota twin-cam!

The colours of Christmas

A rose between two thorns


